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Minutes of the General Meeting held at Neuadd Talgai, Llandygai 
On Thursday, 14 March, 2019 at 1900 

 
1. PRESENT: 
Llanllechid Isaf Ward                                                            Llanllechid Uchaf Ward    

Councillor Wyn Bowen Harris    Councillor Jên Morris  

Councillor Margaret Fernley                                                      Councillor Dafydd Jones 
Councillor Geraint Hughes 
Councillor Megan Tomos 
Councillor Evan Jones 
  
All present were welcomed to the meeting by the Chair, Cllr. Evan Jones. 
2. Apologies from Cllrs. Myfanwy Jones, Alun Thomas and Kevin Williams. 
 
3. Minutes 

The minutes from the last meeting held on the 14 February, 2019 were agreed and 
deemed correct.  
 
4. Matters arising from the minutes 
The Old A55 – problems with cars speeding along this 30mph road. The PCSO from the 
Bangor station will be monitoring the situation as soon as possible. 
 
Eglwys Llan –The trees have been cut, and the site looks tidy. The Clerk to send a thank 
you letter to Father John Matthews.   
 
Crymlyn, Aber - large lorry travelling along the road has caused damage to the cottage 
and was stuck there overnight. The road still needs clearing and the wall of the cottage 
needs repairing. The Clerk to request an update on the wall and on the signage.  Large 
yellow signs have been located at inconvenient places in the area. It was agreed that thje 
Clerk will contact Welsh Government and Gwynedd Council to question why they had 
not consulted with the Council regarding these signs and where to locate them.     
 
Lôn Goed – the ditch along the road needs clearing.  Gwynedd Council have confirmed 
that they will arrange a site visit and will raise an order for the necessary work. The 
work has not been completed yet. It was noted that the road also needs sweeping, 
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especially the passing bays.  Gwynedd Council notified the Council on the 13 March that 
the works were about to start. 
 
Airfields of Britain ConservationTrust – the rememberance plaque has been 
installed. An event with the local schools to celebrate the plaque will be arranged in the 
Spring. Cllr. Megan Tomos has agreed to contact Ysgol Llanllechid, to give the pupils 
some time to do some research before the site visit.    
 
Allt Ty’n Hendre – hole in the wall, on the right hand side on the way down. The clerk 
to notify Penrhyn Estate.   
 
Road near Wern Bach – a pothole has appeared along this road once again. The Clerk 
to notify Cyngor Gwynedd.   
 
Grazing rights – application received from I Hughes Morris. More information 
required.   
 
Defibrillator – it was decided that the Community Council will consult with the 
community whether they have any ideas of any suitable locations. The Clerk to post on 
Partneriaeth Ogwen’s facebook page.   
 
Kissing gates – was reported that two new gates are required on footpaths in Llan. The 
Clerk to ask Gwynedd Council for new ones. No response received yet.  
 
Pavement from Tal y bont to ‘Gypsy Corner’ – large amount of leaves on the 
pavement. The Clerk to notify Gwynedd Council. Some of the pavement had been 
cleared previously, the work has now been completed. 
 
Public Transport Review – Cllr. Dafydd Meurig will make enquiries in to how to 
measure the bus journeys that are no longer running. A response was received from 
Gwynedd Council stating that they only assess the contarcts they contribute towards. 
They also noted that they were holding open days, with one held in Bethesda and in 
Bangor. At that stage, they will consider which services the residents require.  Talybont 
and Llanllechid are down for consideration when they look at the whole network. 
  
Parc Main – footpath from Llwyn Penddu to Bryn Eithin – the wooden bridge has 
collapsed, therefore the footpath can’t be used. No response received from Gwynedd 
Council.  
 
Public Footpath at Tan y Garth – underground drain has collapsed in one of the fileds, 
which onstructs the public footpath. No response received from Cyngor Gwynedd.    
 
Lon Ddŵr – large potholes on the road leading up to The Slate. The Clerk has notified 
Gwynedd Council.   
 
Finance – it was agreed that the Chairman and two other members will meet to discuss 
expenditure. The Clerk to revise the members of the Finance Sub-committee.   
 
5. Payments 
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The following payments were authorised: 
Neuadd Talgai             £25.00 
Partneriaeth Ogwen – Land Registry Fee         £6.00 
Partneriaeth Ogwen – Library contribution                £320.49 
 
6. Correspondence 
Submitted – email from Cyngor Gwynedd - order (prohibition and restriction of waiting 
and on-street parking) regarding disabled parking bay at Dol Helyg, Tal y bont. No  
Objections. 
Submitted – email from Gwynedd Council regarding the Public Transport Open Day on 
the 16 April at Canolfan Cefnfaes, Bethesda. The date was noted.     
Submitted – email from Waste Management and Street Services, Gwynedd Council. The 
current lease comes to an end in August 2019. However, as this falls in the middle of the 
financial year, the Council are offering a ‘Tenancy at Will’ until the 31 March 2020. The 
Council agrees in principle, however the Clerk to enquire whether any funding is 
available for the first year to help with the transfer.   
Submitted – letter from Menter Iaith Dyffryn Ogwen – ‘Bluebell Walk’ sign on the A5 at 
Parc Moch, Bethesda – the mebers agree with their comments.   
Submitted – letter from CND regarding the burial of nuclear waste in Wales. The 
Council is against the burial of nuclear waste in Wales.      
Submitted – email from Cllr. Mike Parry regarding the Health Board’s intention to 
centre the vascular services in Galn Clwyd, instead of the famous and successful unit 
already located in Bangor. The Council supports the comments. 
Submitted – email from Gerallt Jones, Cyngor Gwynedd.  Response to the complaint 
regarding people going the wrong way from Lon Goed to to see the dragon. The officer 
will visit the site and will discuss with the land owners in order to install signage. The 
officer to visit as soon as possible.   
Submitted – email from Gerallt Jones, Gwynedd Council. Response to the complaint 
regarding dogs running loose on footpath 30 near Fferm y Gell, Llanllechid. The officer 
will investiage in the near future.   
Submitted – letter from Partneriaeth Ogwen – Climate Change Emergency. The Council 
are supportive and wish to declare a climate change emergency.    
 
7. Reports from representatives 
Partneriaeth Ogwen – all received a written report with update on all the ongoing 
projects.   
 
Tal y bont playing field meeting with Simon Roberts, Assistant Engineer, Cyngor 
Gwynedd on 12 February 2019 – not heard anything since the meeting and no work 
completed on the trenches either.   
 
8. Planning Decisions: 
NP3/21/LB61D (Cllr. Jen Morris declared an interest) 
Tan y Garth Bach, Gerlan 
Listed Building Consent to replace roof lights with conservation type roof lights. 
Decision: Application registered.  
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Planning Applications: 
None. 
   
9. Urgent Matters 
Ogwen Bank caravan park– numerous trees that can be seen from the main road have 
been cut down.   
The Mountain– have received an update from the National Trust. The case will be put 
in front of the judge in the next few weeks.   
    
 
 
 


